Marine and Fresh Water Quality Task Force
Minutes, June 18, 2012
Orleans Town Hall, Skaket Room

Attending Members: Carolyn Kennedy, Gilbert Merritt, Bob Royce, Ken Scott, Judy Scanlon, Larry
Minear
Guests: Charles Harris, Eastham

Judy Hunt, Orleans

Chair Carolyn Kennedy called the meeting to order at 10:05 am
1) May Meeting Minutes: Approved 6-0-0

2) Cedar Pond: We discussed the LUSH Cosmetics grant to Orleans Pond Coalition (OPC) for sampling.
Questions about a project specific QAPP will be addressed by Judy Scanlon with OPC.

3) Boland Pond: We need a sampling protocol and sample kits for first catch rain run off sampling. Judy
Scanlon will make contact with Jim Junkins, owner of the Friends Market business to explain our sampling.
We also need to check with Mark Budnick about other pipe outfalls to be sampled.

4) 2012 Estuary Sampling: Carolyn has the roster of samplers almost completed. We could still use a few
more alternates. Second Orleans sampler training will be held at the River Road Town Landing at 6 pm
Monday June 25. Chatham training for Pleasant Bay watershed is yet to be scheduled. Carolyn will advise
the affected samplers ASAP.

Sample dates are: Monday 7/9, Tuesday 7/24, Tuesday 8/7, Wednesday 8/22, and Thursday 9/6.

5) Fresh Water Pond Sampling (PALS): Preliminary data sheets from SMAST for 2011 were reviewed
and found to be garbled. Carolyn will address with SMAST. 2012 spring sampling is complete and samples

are ready to go to the lab for analysis.

6) Nauset Harbor Embayment MEP: The report is complete and available on the Orleans Town website.
The Task Force is encouraged to read it before next meeting.

7) Next Meeting: July 16

Meeting adjourned: 11:15 am
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Meeting dates for the rest of 2012.

Aug20  Sep17 Oct1l5 Nov1§ Decl7



